

Club Service Minutes

Monday 8th May 2017

Apologies:

Janet, Julia

Present:

Ian, Steve, Graham, Ben, Bob and Adrienne.

Minutes from previous meeting:

- These were accepted.

Matters arising:

- There were no matters arising that would not be covered through the agenda.

Business:

- **Cicle Race** – There is a possibility of fundraising and we will approach Colin to explore this further. - *Adrienne.*
- **District Assembly** – A number of us attended this on 6th May. There were mixed feelings about how much was gained from the seminar groups but it was good to meet with members from other clubs, and to listen to John and Chris Davies.
- **Quiz night** – This will take place at the British Legion on May 18th. E need more teams of 4, there are 12 teams registered so far @ £10 pp to include supper. Adrienne will liaise with Dina and Diana with the catering. Alison has offered a mutton stew. - *Adrienne.*
- **Weekend in Durham** – There is space for 2 more people as John and Jane have had to cancel their places. All is arranged and Bob is now planning for interesting stopovers. - *Bob.*
- **President's Family lunch** – this will take place on Saturday 1st July with Bring and Share food. We are planning to meet early enough to be able to watch The Flying Scotsman go through. It is hoped that this fellowship event will be very well attended by club members and their families. - *Ian, Janet and Adrienne.*
- **President's handover** – Monday July 3rd. This meeting will be extended to 2.15 pm. Partners and Ladies in Rotary are to be invited. *Ian, Janet and Adrienne.*
- **CPR evening** – This will be a 5th Monday evening event, held at The Venue. It is planned that we extend the invitation to the other Melton clubs. There will be refreshments. - *Richard, Janet and Adrienne.*
- **Classic vehicle event** – This will be on September 3rd, in the Market Place, using the new stalls from the Town Estate. The cost of hiring the space is cheaper than the Playclose park and is very suitable for the numbers of cars/vehicles we attract at present. It was felt that it will attract more passing people. - *Organising committee.*
- **Ball** – No one present had any information at all about the Ball. - *Ball committee.*
- **Conference** – Although 4 couples have withdrawn, all is in hand and we are looking forward to an enjoyable weekend in Llandudno. - *Janet and Adrienne.*
- **Santa Fun Run** – It was felt that we need to encourage other members to support Alison in the organisation of this event. - *Organising committee.*
- **Charter** – We discussed the prospect of using St Mary's Church for or 90th Charter evening on March 12th 2018. Everyone thought this would be most appropriate. Ian will find out the cost. We will have to book outside caterers. *Ian, Janet, Alison and Adrienne.*
- **Communications** – There has been a good deal of activity but it is essential that members of the committee receive information prior to events as well as after, in order that we can

advertise them as well as report on them. - *Members of the Communications committee.*

AOB

- *Visit to the Osprey Project* – Bill has suggested that we make a visit to Rutland Water one evening to see the Ospreys. We agreed that this would be an enjoyable activity. - *Bill.*